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Item Maximum Contribution 

401(k), 403(b), 457 Plans and the 
Federal Thrift Savings Plan 

 Elective contribution:  $19,000 
 Catch Up contribution: $6,000 

Individual Retirement 
Arrangements 

 Annual Contribution:  $6,000 
 Catch up contribution (age 50+): $1,000 

Simplified Employee Pension (SEP) 
IRA and Individual/Solo 401(k)  

 Minimum Compensation to participate in SEP:  $600. 
 Elective Deferrals:  $56,000 based on annual compensation limit of $280,000 

Savings Incentive Match Plan for 
Employees (SIMPLE) IRA 

 Contribution limit:  $13,000 
 Catch up limit:  $3,000 

Defined Benefit Plans  Basic Limitation on annual benefits:  $225,000 
Designation of Highly Compensated 
Employees (HCE) 

 Threshold for HCE:  $125,000 
 Threshold for Officers who are ‘key employees’ in a top heavy plan:  

$180,000 

Health Flexible Spending Account  Employee contribution limit:  $2,700 per plan year 
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Department of Labor Issues Notice of Proposed Changes to White Collar Rule 
 
On March 7, 2019, the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) announced it had submitted a Notice of Proposed Rule 
Making (NPRM) regarding the “White Collar Rule” to the Office of the Federal Register (OFR).  The NPRM is 
currently pending placement for public inspection at the OFR and publication in the Federal Register.   
 
According to the DOL’s website, the NPRM includes: 
 
 A proposed increase in the minimum salary required for an employee to qualify for a white collar 

exemption from the current level of $455 per week ($23,660 per year) to $679 per week ($35,308 per year). 
SHRM estimates this change will affect at least 1 million employees.  

 An increase in the total annual compensation requirement for “highly compensated employees” from 
$100,000 to $147,414. 

 A commitment to review the salary thresholds every 4 years. (It was thought there may be an automatic 
adjustment to these thresholds proposed, but this was not included in the NPRM)  

 The ability of employers to use nondiscretionary bonuses and incentive payments (including commissions) 
that are paid annually or more frequently to satisfy up to 10 percent of the standard salary level. 

 
The NPRM does not recommend changes in overtime protections for:  
 
 Police Officers 
 Fire Fighters 
 Paramedics 
 Nurses 
 Laborers including: non-management production-line employees 
 Non-management employees in maintenance, construction and similar occupations such as carpenters, 

electricians, mechanics, plumbers, iron workers, craftsmen, operating engineers, longshoremen, and 
construction workers. 

  
Job Duties Tests Unaffected  
 
In order to qualify for a white collar exemption, employees must be paid the required salary, but must also 
meet the appropriate job duties test (see DOL Fact Sheet 17A).  There is no proposed change to these tests.  
 
What’s Next?  
 
Once the NPRM is published in the Federal Register, the public will have 60 days to submit comments.  The 
new Rule is expected to take effect January 1, 2020.  We will keep you updated as this progresses through the 
public comment process.    
 
For more information, check out the SHRM website!   

https://www.dol.gov/whd/overtime2019/index.htm
https://www.dol.gov/whd/overtime/fs17a_overview.pdf
https://www.shrm.org/resourcesandtools/legal-and-compliance/employment-law/pages/flsa-overtime-rule-resources.aspx

